24 February 2004

PRESS RELEASE

Dream of Living in Own Home in Horton Being Refused 

Brother and sister, Harry Tanner, 66, and Alice Stevens, in her seventies, have for a long time been dreaming of having their own home in the village of Horton where they were born and have lived all their life.  They thought their dream had come true when they were given the opportunity to buy some land next to Horton Church from RMC two years ago, the very same land that Harry had worked for fifty-two years as a farm worker with the Rayner family at Berkyn Manor Farm, Horton.  Harry actually helped pull down the previous house on the same site in the 1970s when it was condemned by the local council.  Alice’s late husband also worked on the Rayner family farm at Berkyn Manor for over sixty years.

Harry and Alice currently live in caravans on rented land in Horton next to a waste transfer station which is not only unpleasant but also an unhealthy environment to reside in.  When purchasing the land from RMC, they thought that as a previous dwelling had been on the same site, planning permission would be granted to allow their dream to come true.  

Their outline planning application to erect two detached dwellings, one for Harry and Alice, has been recommended by the Planning Officers to the planning panel for refusal.  Harry, Alice and the Tanner family will be at the Guildhall on Wednesday 3 March 2004 and hopes that the planning panel will overturn the officers’ decision to refuse their application.  Any support to help Harry and Alice fulfil their dream would be greatly appreciated by the Tanner family. 

